
11/27/20

Washoe County 
Board of Adjustment 
washoe311@washoecounty.us 

This letter is written in support of The Club at ArrowCreek’s request to build 
their indoor pickle ball courts at an improved location.  It is case 
#WADMIN20-20010. 

This vote will be item #9c scheduled for the December 3, 2020 Board Of 
Adjustment meeting. 

These pickle ball courts have been previously unanimously approved by 
both the CAB and BOA on the same parcel of land but at a different 
location.  The originally approved location was by the clubhouse.  
The new location will have less neighborhood noise and provide for 
increased parking spaces and less congestion in the main clubhouse 
parking lot. The new building site will also provide for more available 
parking at the pickle ball courts.  

The Citizens Advisory Board has voted unanimously to approve 
#WADMIN20-20010 and I urge you, The Board of Adjustments, to also 
approve this application with your unanimous vote. 

Sincerely, 
Gary W. Pestello 

15 year ArrowCreek resident and member of The Club at ArrowCreek. 

CC: Julee Olander JOlander@washoecounty.us  
      Bob Lucey  blucey@washoecounty.us 
      Dave Snelgrove  dsnelgrove@cfareno.com 
      Tony Ciorciari     tonyciorciari@gmail.com

mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:blucey@washoecounty.us


From: Katie Keller
To: Washoe311; Olander, Julee
Cc: Tonyciorciari@gmail.com; Dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
Subject: Pickleball Courts
Date: Monday, November 30, 2020 7:33:25 AM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

To Whom It May Concern,

﻿I am a resident of ArrowCreek and a member of The Club at ArrowCreek (TCAC). I
ask that you accept and approve the plans to build Pickleball courts on TCAC
property. I have taught and played pickleball for 30 years and truly believe this is an
excellent form of exercise for people of all ages.  In this day and age, we need to stay
active and healthy in any way we can, and I believe these indoor courts will allow
many people to do just that year round.  Pickleball is one of the fastest growing sports
in the country, especially with the baby boomer population, and I believe these courts
will be utilized quite often.
The Club at ArrowCreek has gone through a comprehensive upgrade which has
enhanced this community and provided so many more opportunities for all members. 
The pickleball court development has been scheduled in phase three of the strategic
plan and many of us are very excited to see this project completed.

Thank you for your consideration,

Katie Keller
534 Echo Ridge Court
Reno NV, 89511
630-341-1950
katiekeller25@gmail.com

mailto:katiekeller25@gmail.com
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:Tonyciorciari@gmail.com
mailto:Dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
mailto:katiekeller25@gmail.com


From: lisa ciorciari
To: Washoe311; Olander, Julee
Cc: tonyciorciari@gmail.com; dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
Subject: Public Comment for Board of Adjusters Meeting, December 3, 2020, Case #WADMIN20-20010 (Club at

ArrowCreek), item 9c
Date: Sunday, November 29, 2020 10:21:34 PM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Hello,
My name is Lisa Ciorciari. My family and I have been ArrowCreek residents and members of The Club
at ArrowCreek (TCAC) for nearly ten years. I am writing to express my support for the plans to build
an indoor Pickleball facility on TCAC property. As a member of The Club, I have seen the recent
additions of the pool, restaurant, and practice facilities, and how these new amenities have not only
enhanced our membership experience, but also has likely increased property values for all residents
of ArrowCreek.  
 
Pickleball has quickly become the fastest growing sport in the country. The members of TCAC and
residents of ArrowCreek have shown an increased interest in playing Pickleball. At this time, facilities
in the area are limited.  The addition of Pickleball courts at TCAC will add even more opportunities
for families living in this community.
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.
 
Lisa Ciorciari
2978 Roundrock Ct
Reno, NV 89511
 
 

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:lisaciorciari@gmail.com
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:tonyciorciari@gmail.com
mailto:dsnelgrove@cfareno.com


From: Burt Garavaglia
To: Washoe311; Olander, Julee
Cc: Tony Ciorciari; dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
Subject: Public Comment for Board of Adjusters Meeting December 3, 2020, case# WADMIN20-20010 (The Club at

ArrowCreek) , Item 9c
Date: Sunday, November 29, 2020 3:10:56 PM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments
unless you are sure the content is safe.]

We are residents of ArrowCreek and members of The Club at ArrowCreek (TCAC). We ask that you accept and
approve the plans to build Pickleball courts on TCAC property.

The Club at ArrowCreek has undertaken a comprehensive building project to greatly enhance the activities and
opportunities available to its members.  Many believe this project has resulted in increased property values for all
ArrowCreek residents. In addition, TCAC has recognized that one of the fastest growing and most popular sports is
Pickleball. The plan to construct Pickleball courts will add greater value to the 900+ Golf and Sport members of
TCAC and be another incentive for families to consider membership to TCAC. Residents and TCAC members
already live in a premier residential setting.  Adding Pickleball courts to our community will only create additional
value. Please approve the plans for Pickleball courts.

Thank you for considering our comments.
Paula & Burt Garavaglia
7315 Masters Dr.
Reno, NV 89511

Sent from my iPad

mailto:burtgar@prodigy.net
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:tonyciorciari@gmail.com
mailto:dsnelgrove@cfareno.com


From: Donna Maland
To: Washoe311
Cc: dsnelgrove@cfareno.com; Lucey, Robert (Bob) L; Olander, Julee; tonyciorciari@gmail.com
Subject: BOA Case #WADMIN20-20010
Date: Sunday, November 29, 2020 2:03:04 PM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Hello, 

My name is Donna Maland.  I am a 20 year resident of Arrowcreek and a member of The Club at
Arrowcreek.
As an avid pickleball player I am asking you to register my support for The Club at Arrowcreek to build the
approved pickleball  facility at a different location at The Club.  This new location not only provides better
neighborhood noise protection but also  more parking spaces.

As a club member I feel we are so fortunate to have pickleball courts as an amenity of the country club. 
As I am sure you are aware, pickleball is one of the fastest growing sports in the United States and it is a
sport that can easily be played with both young and old.  

This application was previously and unanimously approved by the CAB but  your your vote is needed
again on December 3rd item #9c.
I urge your approval of this application .

Thank you,

Donna Maland
10132 Indian Ridge Dr
Reno, NV  89511

mailto:donnamaland@aol.com
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
mailto:BLucey@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:tonyciorciari@gmail.com


From: Tom Motherway
To: Washoe311
Cc: Lucey, Robert (Bob) L; dsnelgrove@cfareno.com; tonyciorciari@gmail.com; Olander, Julee
Subject: BOA Case #WADMIN20-20010
Date: Friday, November 27, 2020 11:37:58 AM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Please register my support for The Club at ArrowCreek's to build the previously
approved pickleball facility at a better location. This new location provides better
neighborhood noise protection and more parking spaces.

Your vote will be needed on December 3rd on item #9c. This application was
previously unanimously approved by the CAB.

I urge your unanimous approval of the application.

I am a 20 year resident of ArrowCreek and a member of the Club as well. Thank
you for your consideration.

T J M
Tom Motherway
C: 775-287-1807

mailto:tjm2nd@gmail.com
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:BLucey@washoecounty.us
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From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment)

- Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:29:51 AM
Attachments: Outlook-ukc3gjut.png

Outlook-fjdrq5kb.png

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:29 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: Re: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning
Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Thanks.

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 4:26 PM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning
Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Good afternoon, 

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
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mailto:planning@washoecounty.us










  
Below please find the Public Comment received by Washoe311. Let us know if we can provide
additional information. 
  
Thank you, 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 11:26 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board
of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74078

Date/Time 11/30/2020 11:26 AM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address 10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR, Reno

Origin Call Center

Comments Hello, 

My name is Donna Maland. I am a 20 year
resident of Arrowcreek and a member of The
Club at Arrowcreek.
As an avid pickleball player I am asking you to
register my support for The Club at Arrowcreek
to build the approved pickleball facility at a
different location at The Club. This new location
not only provides better neighborhood noise
protection but also more parking spaces.

As a club member I feel we are so fortunate to
have pickleball courts as an amenity of the
country club. As I am sure you are aware,
pickleball is one of the fastest growing sports in
the United States and it is a sport that can easily
be played with both young and old. 



This application was previously and unanimously
approved by the CAB but your your vote is
needed again on December 3rd item #9c.
I urge your approval of this application .

Thank you,

Donna Maland
10132 Indian Ridge Dr
Reno, NV 89511

Submitter MALAND, DONNA E
10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR
RENO, NV

View in QAlert

 
Washoe County, NV

2020-11-30 19:25:38Z

https://washoecountynv.qscend.com/qalert/?SR_ID=74078


From: sheri barainca
To: Washoe311; Olander, Julee
Cc: Dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
Subject: Subject: Public Comment for Board of Adjusters Meeting December 3, 2020, case# WADMIN20-20010 ( club at

Arrowcreek ) , Item 9c
Date: Monday, November 30, 2020 9:33:58 AM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments
unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Good Morning
As a member of The Club at Arrowcreek as well as a Board Member of the Truckee Meadows Pickleball Club, I am
writing to express my support of the new pickleball courts project at The Club at Arrowcreek.   The pickleball
community is growing rapidly in Northern Nevada and we have a great need for more places to play both indoors
and out.  We would very much appreciate this project being approved and moving forward.

Thank you for your consideration,

Sheri Barainca DC
(775) 673-6858

mailto:sbarainca@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:dsnelgrove@cfareno.com


From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment)

- Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:29:51 AM
Attachments: Outlook-ukc3gjut.png

Outlook-fjdrq5kb.png

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:29 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: Re: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning
Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Thanks.

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 4:26 PM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning
Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Good afternoon, 

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
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mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
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mailto:planning@washoecounty.us










  
Below please find the Public Comment received by Washoe311. Let us know if we can provide
additional information. 
  
Thank you, 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 11:26 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board
of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74078

Date/Time 11/30/2020 11:26 AM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address 10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR, Reno

Origin Call Center

Comments Hello, 

My name is Donna Maland. I am a 20 year
resident of Arrowcreek and a member of The
Club at Arrowcreek.
As an avid pickleball player I am asking you to
register my support for The Club at Arrowcreek
to build the approved pickleball facility at a
different location at The Club. This new location
not only provides better neighborhood noise
protection but also more parking spaces.

As a club member I feel we are so fortunate to
have pickleball courts as an amenity of the
country club. As I am sure you are aware,
pickleball is one of the fastest growing sports in
the United States and it is a sport that can easily
be played with both young and old. 



This application was previously and unanimously
approved by the CAB but your your vote is
needed again on December 3rd item #9c.
I urge your approval of this application .

Thank you,

Donna Maland
10132 Indian Ridge Dr
Reno, NV 89511

Submitter MALAND, DONNA E
10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR
RENO, NV

View in QAlert

 
Washoe County, NV

2020-11-30 19:25:38Z

https://washoecountynv.qscend.com/qalert/?SR_ID=74078


From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: BOA Case #WADMIN20-20010
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:25:08 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
image005.png
Outlook-y1rcbety.png

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 5:18 PM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: BOA Case #WADMIN20-20010
 
Planning staff,
 
Below please find the public comments received by Washoe311.
 
Thank you,
 
 
 

 Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Tom Motherway <tjm2nd@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, November 27, 2020 11:37 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Cc: Lucey, Robert (Bob) L <BLucey@washoecounty.us>; dsnelgrove@cfareno.com; tonyciorciari@gmail.com; Olander, Julee <JOlander@washoecounty.us>
Subject: BOA Case #WADMIN20-20010
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Please register my support for The Club at ArrowCreek's to build the previously approved pickleball facility at a better
location. This new location provides better neighborhood noise protection and more parking spaces.
 

Your vote will be needed on December 3rd on item #9c. This application was previously unanimously approved by the
CAB.
 

I urge your unanimous approval of the application.
 

I am a 20 year resident of ArrowCreek and a member of the Club as well. Thank you for your consideration.
 

T J M
Tom Motherway
C: 775-287-1807

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/


























From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Re: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:24:24 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
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image005.png
Outlook-xjos1jiy.png
Outlook-k23veyau.png

Thanks

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:24 AM
To: Olander, Julee <JOlander@washoecounty.us>
Subject: Fw: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 12:43 AM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Staff,
 
Please see the public comment submitted below.
 
Thank you,
 
 
 

Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 3:21 PM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74121

Date/Time 11/30/2020 3:21 PM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address Reno

Origin Email

Comments Subject: Public Comment for Board of Adjusters
Meeting December 3,2020, case# WADMIN20-
20010 ( club at Arrowcreek ) , Item 9c

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
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mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/






























Good Morning

As a member of The Club at Arrowcreek as well
as a Board Member of the Truckee Meadows
Pickleball Club, I am writing to express my
support of the new pickleball courts project at
The Club at Arrowcreek. The pickleball
community is growing rapidly in Northern
Nevada and we have a great need for more
places to play both indoors and out. We would
very much appreciate this project being
approved and moving forward.

Thank you for your consideration,

Sheri Barainca DC

(775) 673-6858

Submitter Barainca, Sheri
Washoe County, NV
775-673-6858
sbarainca@sbcglobal.net

View in QAlert
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From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:24:12 AM
Attachments: image001.png
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image004.png
image005.png
Outlook-xjos1jiy.png

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 12:43 AM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Staff,
 
Please see the public comment submitted below.
 
Thank you,
 
 
 

Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 3:21 PM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74121] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74121

Date/Time 11/30/2020 3:21 PM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address Reno

Origin Email

Comments Subject: Public Comment for Board of Adjusters
Meeting December 3,2020, case# WADMIN20-
20010 ( club at Arrowcreek ) , Item 9c

Good Morning

As a member of The Club at Arrowcreek as well
as a Board Member of the Truckee Meadows
Pickleball Club, I am writing to express my
support of the new pickleball courts project at
The Club at Arrowcreek. The pickleball
community is growing rapidly in Northern
Nevada and we have a great need for more
places to play both indoors and out. We would
very much appreciate this project being
approved and moving forward.

Thank you for your consideration,

Sheri Barainca DC

(775) 673-6858

Submitter Barainca, Sheri
Washoe County, NV

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/


























775-673-6858
sbarainca@sbcglobal.net

View in QAlert
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From: Planning Counter
To: Washoe311; lisaciorciari@gmail.com
Cc: Olander, Julee
Subject: Re: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74101] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:23:39 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
image005.png

Thank you for your email and it will be added to the public comment.
Julee Olander

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 12:31 AM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74101] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Hello,
 
Below please find additional public comment submitted to Washoe311.
 
Thank you,
 
 
 

Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 1:44 PM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74101] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74101

Date/Time 11/30/2020 1:44 PM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address 2978 ROUNDROCK CT, Reno

Origin Email

Comments Public Comment for Board of Adjusters Meeting,
December 3, 2020, Case #WADMIN20-20010
(Club at ArrowCreek), item 9c

Hello,

My name is Lisa Ciorciari. My family and I have
been ArrowCreek residents and members of The
Club at ArrowCreek (TCAC) for nearly ten years.
I am writing to express my support for the plans
to build an indoor Pickleball facility on TCAC
property. As a member

of The Club, I have seen the recent additions of
the pool, restaurant, and practice facilities, and
how these new amenities have not only
enhanced our membership experience, but also
has likely increased property values for all
residents of ArrowCreek.  

Pickleball has quickly become the fastest
growing sport in the country. The members of
TCAC and residents of ArrowCreek have shown
an increased interest in playing Pickleball. At this
time, facilities in the area are limited.  The
addition of Pickleball courts

at TCAC will add even more opportunities for
families living in this community.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Lisa Ciorciari
2978 Roundrock Ct

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us
mailto:lisaciorciari@gmail.com
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/






















Reno, NV 89511

Submitter Ciorciari, Lisa
2978 Roundrock Ct.
Reno, NV 89511
lisaciorciari@gmail.com

View in QAlert
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From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: Pickleball Courts
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:23:59 AM
Attachments: image001.png
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Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 12:35 AM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: Pickleball Courts
 
Planning staff,
 
Additional public comment submitted below.
 
Thank you,
 
 
 

Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Katie Keller <katiekeller25@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 7:33 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>; Olander, Julee <JOlander@washoecounty.us>
Cc: Tonyciorciari@gmail.com; Dsnelgrove@cfareno.com
Subject: Pickleball Courts
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

To Whom It May Concern,

​I am a resident of ArrowCreek and a member of The Club at ArrowCreek (TCAC). I ask that you accept and approve the plans to build Pickleball courts on TCAC
property. I have taught and played pickleball for 30 years and truly believe this is an excellent form of exercise for people of all ages.  In this day and age, we
need to stay active and healthy in any way we can, and I believe these indoor courts will allow many people to do just that year round.  Pickleball is one of the
fastest growing sports in the country, especially with the baby boomer population, and I believe these courts will be utilized quite often.
The Club at ArrowCreek has gone through a comprehensive upgrade which has enhanced this community and provided so many more opportunities for all
members.  The pickleball court development has been scheduled in phase three of the strategic plan and many of us are very excited to see this project
completed.

Thank you for your consideration,

Katie Keller
534 Echo Ridge Court
Reno NV, 89511
630-341-1950
katiekeller25@gmail.com

 
 

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/
mailto:katiekeller25@gmail.com


























From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: Fw: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74094] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:22:05 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
image005.png
Outlook-v5zhemng.png
Outlook-ugo4ehmq.png

 

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 8:21 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>; burtgar@prodigy.net <burtgar@prodigy.net>
Subject: Re: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74094] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Thank you for your email and it will be added to the public comment.

Please tell us how we did by taking a quick survey  
Fill | Customer Satisfaction Survey - Planning Division 
 

​

Julee Olander- Planning Counter
Planning & Building Division | Community Services Department
planning@washoecounty.us | 775-328-6100

1001 East 9th St., Reno, NV 89512

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 12:22 AM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74094] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Planning staff,
 
Below please find public comment submitted to Washoe311. Let us know if we can provide additional assistance.
 
Thank you,
 
 

Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.us | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

   

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 1:18 PM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74094] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74094

Date/Time 11/30/2020 1:18 PM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address 7315 MASTERS DR, Reno

Origin Email

Comments Public Comment for Board of Adjusters Meeting
December 3, 2020, case# WADMIN20-20010
(The Club at ArrowCreek) , Item 9c

We are residents of ArrowCreek and members of
The Club at ArrowCreek (TCAC). We ask that
you accept and approve the plans to build

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=YBuioiVW_kOlWlL14RHXHOS3Rqav-PpHrC8PwKhln_RUNjZKSUZaR1U1MklGTERPQVhTQ1VYRFpQRS4u
mailto:planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:washoe311@washoecounty.us
https://www.washoecounty.us/county_news_subscriptions.php
https://twitter.com/washoecounty
https://www.facebook.com/washoecounty
https://www.washoecounty.us/






























Pickleball courts on TCAC property.

The Club at ArrowCreek has undertaken a
comprehensive building project to greatly
enhance the activities and opportunities
available to its members. Many believe this
project has resulted in increased property values
for all ArrowCreek residents. In addition, TCAC
has recognized that one of the fastest growing
and most popular sports is Pickleball. The plan
to construct Pickleball courts will add greater
value to the 900+ Golf and Sport members of
TCAC and be another incentive for families to
consider membership to TCAC. Residents and
TCAC members already live in a premier
residential setting. Adding Pickleball courts to
our community will only create additional value.
Please approve the plans for Pickleball courts.

Thank you for considering our comments.

Paula & Burt Garavaglia

7315 Masters Dr.

Reno, NV 89511

Sent from my iPad

Submitter Garavaglia, Burt
7315 Masters Dr.
Reno, NV 89511
burtgar@prodigy.net

View in QAlert
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From: Planning Counter
To: Olander, Julee
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment)

- Washoe County, NV
Date: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 11:26:16 PM

 
 

From: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 4:27 PM
To: Planning Counter <Planning@washoecounty.us>
Subject: FW: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning
Commission/Board of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 
Good afternoon, 
  
Below please find the Public Comment received by Washoe311. Let us know if we can provide
additional information. 
  
Thank you, 
 
 

From: Washoe311 <noreply@qscend.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 11:26 AM
To: Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.us>
Subject: A new Service Request has been created [Request ID #74078] (Planning Commission/Board
of Adjustment) - Washoe County, NV
 

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Washoe County, NV
A new service request has been filed.

Service Request Details

ID 74078

Date/Time 11/30/2020 11:26 AM

Type Planning Commission/Board of Adjustment

Address 10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR, Reno

Origin Call Center

mailto:Planning@washoecounty.us
mailto:JOlander@washoecounty.us
mailto:noreply@qscend.com
mailto:Washoe311@washoecounty.us


Comments Hello, 

My name is Donna Maland. I am a 20 year
resident of Arrowcreek and a member of The
Club at Arrowcreek.
As an avid pickleball player I am asking you to
register my support for The Club at Arrowcreek
to build the approved pickleball facility at a
different location at The Club. This new location
not only provides better neighborhood noise
protection but also more parking spaces.

As a club member I feel we are so fortunate to
have pickleball courts as an amenity of the
country club. As I am sure you are aware,
pickleball is one of the fastest growing sports in
the United States and it is a sport that can easily
be played with both young and old. 

This application was previously and unanimously
approved by the CAB but your your vote is
needed again on December 3rd item #9c.
I urge your approval of this application .

Thank you,

Donna Maland
10132 Indian Ridge Dr
Reno, NV 89511

Submitter MALAND, DONNA E
10132 INDIAN RIDGE DR
RENO, NV

View in QAlert

Washoe County, NV

2020-11-30 19:25:38Z

https://washoecountynv.qscend.com/qalert/?SR_ID=74078
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